
Saddle Ridge Estates Association, Ltd.
599 Saddle Ridge, Portage, WI 53901

Website: www.saddleridgeestates.net
(608) 742-6850

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
September 12, 2022, at 6:00 pm

Bethlehem Lutheran Church
W8267 STH 33, Portage, Wisconsin

MINUTES

Directors Present: Linda Brzezinski, Brett Johanen, Tom Joswiak, Winnie Schumann, Vicki Vogts

I. Call to Order - Certify Quorum

Schumann called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm;  quorum present.

II. Posting of Notice

Agenda was emailed to owners and posted on the official SREA bulletin board.

III. Review Minutes of August Meeting - Amend as Needed & Approval

Motion made by Johanen to approve August 8, 2022, minutes as presented and second by Joswiak;  approved by

all.

IV. Director Updates:

● Grounds (reported by Brzezinski)

○ Tree was taken down by U402 due to a beetle bore.

○ TRK will work on Wednesday/Thursday next mowing season.

○ Sent letters to unit owners regarding unpaid fines for dog poop and lawn parking violations.

● Utilities (reported by Schumann, acting Utilities Director)

○ The Saddle Ridge Utilities Committee met on September 7, 2022.

■ General Engineering is working on mapping all main valves, etc.  Once completed, we

can do testing to determine what main valves turn off what.. This has been a significant

issue for the west end when we’ve had problems in the past.

■ Fritz Meierdirk is writing a procedure to have individual unit owners report what the

type of pipe is installed in each unit. This is the first attempt at gathering the information

required by the WDNR Lead & Copper Rule Service Line Material Inventory

Requirements.

■ It was discussed the procedures for reporting issues with sewer or water.   Winnie

drafted a document of the agreed upon procedures. We are also discussing the possible

use of a Tracfone and call forwarding to streamline the process. All calls for issues would

be to that line with the call forwarded to whoever is on call for that time period.
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■ We signed the contract for the duty pump replacement scheduled for December 2022.

■ Lift Station #2’s control panel components have been received by LMS B&M Technical -

work scheduled for late September.

■ Winnie Schumann does the valve readings, etc. and is reporting on those items to

Portage Utilities once a month.

● Roads (reported by Johanen)

○ Work order for additional parking pad at U616 - he will contact the owner.

● Buildings (reported by Schumann, acting director)

○ Zander Solutions did the concrete leak issues for Units 105, 309, 501 and 6051.

○ Contacted Badger Basements regarding annual inspections to maintain the warranty on their

work. There are a total of 16 units needing an inspection - 6 are first time inspections and the

other 10 are subsequent inspections.  Cost will be approximately $1,600 to inspect all 16 units

and are scheduled for November 1, 2022.

○ Phil Gavinski had a list of 27 projects and completed 17 of them.  I have names of a general

contractor and an individual that we may contact to do some of the projects.

○ JW Mudjacking provided bids for Units 411, 6003, 6012, 6027, 6031 and 6020 to level walkways

and/or garage aprons. Total bid for all of these is just under $3,000.  We requested other bids for

replacing the concrete, but none responded.  Board approved.

○ Unit 650 owner called to report their chimney is leaking and is again requesting that we remove

the chimney box.  Board decided to remove the chimney box and will seek bids to just remove

and patch versus reroof the full side.

○ What roofing can we afford to do yet this fall - Units 511-512 duplex, Units 501-504 quad

building?  Both are in bad shape.

● Secretary (reported by Vogts)

○ Annual Meeting - documents mailed to all owners on August 15.

○ Created spreadsheets for fireplace type/inspection date.

○ Updated the bulletin board.

● Treasurer (reported by Joswiak)

○ Review financial reports.  Brzezinski made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report, second by

Schumann;  approved by all.

○ Joswiak recommended that we carry over the unused portion of the 2021-2022 budget into

2022-2023 via the “Unallocated Funds Reserve Account”.

○ Developing a long-term Reserve Funding/Spending model - SREA will create a baseline for

establishing the Budget and the Unit Monthly Maintenance Fees that covers roofing, siding,

roads, and grounds for future years that includes inflation.

○ Regarding the statutory reserves, did the SREA vote to replace statutory reserves and pay it back

in 3 years?  Some say “yes” and some day “no”.  Brzezinski will check with Micki Fuerst (past

treasurer) for clarification.
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● President (reported by Schumann)

○ Tom Anderson (owner of Bella Island) submitted the agreement regarding him being a

standalone property within the community to his attorney for review and Winnie provided

additional information to his attorney as requested.

3



○ Dennis Allen (SRA president) stated that he wanted to discuss the Sewer agreement and I asked

that he provide specifics of what items but have not received any information. Pat Kirk

submitted to his attorney, but no feedback yet.  The Forest approved the contract.  We have not

heard back from Rusty Grimm, owner of Saddle Ridge Golf Course.

○ The effort to check for other insurance carriers for quotes resulted in not finding any better

price. Some companies were not interested in submitting a quote because of the age of some of

the properties.  They did point out a few items that may be incorrect in our current coverage and

Winnie will follow up on those items.

○ Worked with John Orton and finalized the Release of Claims for Units 6018 and 6024 regarding

potential water intrusion to the sunrooms.

○ We decided at the last meeting that we are not going to assume responsibility for netting, water

issues when additions are made by unit owners that result in requests for more things from the

Association.  Winnie will address this issue at the Annual Meeting.

○ Winnie will be on vacation October 28 to November 17, 2022, so I will miss the next Board

Meeting.

V. Old Business

● Review Master Condo Documents for SRE III

Winnie followed up with John Miller regarding changes for SRE III to the Master Condo docs. John said

they can make the changes and asked Winnie to provide an MSWord version of the ByLaws, which

Winnie will do.

● Open Director Positions

Peggy Brunner and Don Chatfield have expressed an interest in our open positions.

● Discussion of Presentation Items for Annual Meeting

Residents are driving their golf carts on the association lawn (especially when it's dry).  If damage is

done, the owner will be responsible for the repair.  Occasional use is one thing, but using it as a constant

pathway is not allowed.

● Any other old business items

None

VI. New Business

● Liability Discussion for Owner Add-Ons

The Release of Claims for U6024 has been signed and filed in that unit’s folder for safekeeping.

● Building Compatibility Coordination

A resident asked if there is a rule as to what color an owner can paint their garage and front doors.

Currently, there is no rule in the SREA bylaws.

● Any Other New Business Items

None
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VII. Adjournment

● Brzezinski made a motion to adjourn and Vogts second;  approved by all.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.

● Annual Meeting is Tuesday, September 20, 2022, at 6:30 pm, at Bethlehem Lutheran Church fellowship

hall.

● Next board meeting is Monday, October 10, 2022, at 6:00 pm, at Bethlehem Lutheran Church fellowship

hall.

Submitted by:

Vicki Vogts
SREA Secretary

Approved:   October 10, 2022

November 18, 2022 revised
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